
Fleckney Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 17th January 2018 at the Fleckney Sports Centre.
     
202.  	Apologies: 
	John Flower
203 . 	Present:  
	Rosemary Bates, Jane Everitt, Jeff Smith, Steve Parker, Dave Dowdell,  Andrew Willis, Charlie McKemey, Richard Mason, Richard Spencer and Colin Wilkinson. Alan Birch arrived later.
204.  	Minutes:	
             The minutes from the Meeting held on 15th November 2017 were approved.
205.	Matters Arising:
	There were no matters arising.
206.	Review and Comment on Draft Plan.
	Thanks were given to Colin for working over the Christmas holidays in preparing version 7 of the Draft Plan. All members had been forwarded a copy of the Draft Plan prior to the meeting and hard copies were available.
	The meeting on January 5th by members of the sub committee was discussed, and their decision about site assessment (section 4.10 of Version 7) was re-assessed.  It was agreed that the recent planning applications from the Strangeway Partnership (Leicester Rd Ref:17/02094/OUT), Gladman Development (Saddington Rd Ref: 17/01860 OUT), Landmark Planning(High St  Ref:17/02146/FUL) as well as the Appeal by Persimmon (Ref 16/01355/FUL) had caused the committee to re-appraise its previous work on site assessments.  If the appeal and the planning applications were approved this would amount to almost 500 dwellings and more than exceed the required number of dwellings required in the Local Plan by 2031. 
.	It was agreed after much discussion that Colin would proceed with a twin-track system of the Plan , one version with site assessments and the other without site assessments.  A decision would be made once the situation on the Persimmon appeal became clearer.
	Any edits that were required would be forwarded to Colin by January 31st 2018, so he could proceed with completing the Draft Neighbourhood Plan.
207.     Funding
	It was reported that the 3 year funding window by Locality will be coming to an end in March 2018.  This will be replaced by a new funding package starting from April 2018 which the Parish Council will be applying for to fund the final stages of the Neighbourhood Plan.
208.     Review progress of Project Timetable.
	It was agreed that the timetable would have to be extended to take into consideration the Persimmon appeal and re-appraisal of site assessments. Colin confirmed his availability to continue to assist the Steering Committee in its production of a Neighbourhood Plan for as long as required. 




	209.      Publicity.
                          There was nothing for publication at the moment.

	210.	   Any Other Business.
	There was no other business. 
211.      Date of Next Meeting:
	21st  February 2018
	21st March 2018
	18th April 2018
	16th May 2018
	The meeting closed at 9.00 pm
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